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				Happy September, Foothills Mountaineers! 
 












				We hope you enjoyed our beautiful Pacific Northwest summer and found time to get outside and have some fun! As we head into autumn, the Foothills Branch offers plenty of opportunities to get outdoors and enjoy the beautiful fall weather.
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	Mountaineers returning from a paddle around Burrows and Allan Islands. Photo by Doug Palm.



	Events & Activities



		End of Summer Gear Grab | Sep 10
Say goodbye to summer by unloading your extra outdoor gear or by scoring items on your fall gear wish list with our End of Summer Gear Grab. Members and non-members can stop by The Mountaineers Seattle Program Center on September 10 from 6-8pm to buy or sell their gently used outdoor gear. 

Pasayten Cabin Volunteer Vacation | Sep 12-18
Spend a week with the Washington Trails Association (WTA) as they re-open the Boundary Trail for their Lost Trails Found campaign to put backcountry trails back on the map. This stunning trail passes through the remarkable terrain of the North Cascades. The adventure includes a 14-mile hike to camp from Harts Pass, down 3,000 feet into the Middle Fork of the Pasayten River.

Freedom10 Launch Events | Sep 23, 26
Join us Sep 23 at REI Co-op for a kickoff party and Sep 26 at The Seattle Program Center for a deep dive event to celebrate the launch of the 10th edition of Freedom of the Hills.

Foothills 2024 Scramble Celebration | Sep 25
Get together to celebrate Foothills Scrambling graduates, leaders, mentors, officers, and volunteers.

Urban Walk - Centennial Trail | Sep 28
Enjoy an all-day walk on paved Centennial Trail from Snohomish to Lake Stevens and back.

Foothills Branch Annual Celebration | Registration Opens Sep 30
Join us on November 17 at the North Bellevue Community Center to celebrate the accomplishments of the Foothills Branch in 2024, honor the Foothills Branch Service Award winner, and enjoy social time with friends.

Get-Together for Women/Non-binary Scramblers and Climbers | Oct 2
Join us for a social get-together of experienced and aspiring women and non-binary scramblers and climbers. We'll share stories and experiences, make new friends, and learn about ways to get involved with Foothills scrambling and climbing.

Stewardship – Shadow Lake Nature Preserve | Oct 5
Help beautify the 120-acre preserve and wetland bog by maintaining trails, removing invasive weeds, and planting and pruning native species.

An Evening of Advocacy 2024 | Oct 9
Join The Mountaineers at Westland Distillery for our signature fundraising event supporting our Conservation & Advocacy programs. This year’s event - centered on Northwest forests - will bring together members of the Federal Advisory Committee who are crafting a new plan to make our forests more resilient to wildfire and climate impacts, protect our old growth forests, and deepen Tribal co-stewardship. Get tickets today!

Mountainfilm on Tour | Oct 10
Join us at the Seattle Program Center for an evening of captivating outdoor films from the Mountainfilm festival. Mountainfilm is one of America’s longest-running film festivals, showcasing documentary films that celebrate adventure, activism, social justice, environment, and indomitable spirit.

Ian Cox Memorial Dick's-A-Thon | Oct 19
Celebrate the memory of Ian Cox with the Dick's-A-Thon: a circumnavigation of Seattle via the classic hamburger drive-in, Dick's, making a 26-mile loop of the city while eating the famed Dick's menu items along the way. All proceeds are donated to The Mountaineers and Washington search and rescue organizations. Registration is open for full, half, and “victory lap” routes.
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	Mountaineers take a breather on the summit of The Tooth. Photo by Chris Fairfax.



	Courses, Clinics, & Seminars



		Adventure Writing Workshop With Charlotte Austin | Sep 25
Join acclaimed adventure writer and mountain guide Charlotte Austin at this unique workshop to hone your storytelling and adventure writing skills.

Leadership Development Series | Starts Oct 2
Join us for a series of seminars, providing high-quality, continuing education opportunities for Mountaineers volunteer leaders.

New Hike-Urban Walk-Backpack Leader Seminar | Oct 9
This 2.5-hour online seminar provides experienced hikers, urban walkers, and backpackers information they need to become an effective hike, urban walk, or backpack leader for The Mountaineers.
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	Photo by Tatiana Van Campenhout.



	News & Notes



		2024 Open Elections
Elections for the Board and branch leadership are here! Voting for members is open until September 22. The Foothills Branch will vote on the following positions:
1. Branch Treasurer, serving a two-year term.
1. Chair-Elect, serving a one-year term as chair-elect, then two-years as chair.
1. Branch Representative to the Board, serving a one-year term.
Review the election email that landed in your inbox on September 1 for more details about the roles and candidates.

Learning About Native History and Culture
Conor Marshall, The Mountaineers Advocacy and Engagement Manager, offers personal reflections from taking the Indian Country 101 online training series. Created by The Whitener Group and the Nature Conservancy, these courses are a valuable resource for all who wish to learn about Native history, culture, and tribal governments in Washington state and beyond, offering knowledge and understanding that can unlock deeper connection and belonging in the Northwest’s special outdoor places. 

Foothills Backpacking Committee Update 
The Foothills Backpacking Committee is pleased to welcome new backpack leaders: Andrea Shadrach and Jaye Sedlack. Thanks to Becca Watson and Michele Ritala for their mentorship. 

Yoga for Mountaineers
This summer, Michelle Peterson and Lori Heath led a series of outdoor yoga classes designed to enhance Mountaineers activities with a focus on strength, balance, and mindfulness. Michelle led ten sessions at Crossroads Park and Lori led three sessions at Lake Sammamish State Park, as well as two hikes on Cougar Mountain that culminated in an outdoor yoga session at Million Dollar View. Lori hopes to lead a few more outdoor yoga sessions and hikes this fall. Please email Lori Heath if you're interested in learning more about Yoga for Mountaineers. 
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www.mountaineers.org 

The Mountaineers enriches the community by helping people explore, conserve, learn about, and enjoy the lands and waters of the Pacific Northwest and beyond.
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We hope you enjoyed our beautiful Pacific Northwest summer and found time  to get outside  and have some fun! As we head into autumn, the Foothills Branch offers plenty of  opportunities   to get outdoors and enjoy the beautiful fall weather.        
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